
From: Scott McQueen [mailto:SSMcQueen@fnbmichigan.com]  
Sent: Monday, March 02, 2009 12:53 PM 
To: Comments 
Subject: FDIC Special Assessment 
 
Chairman Bair, 
 
The special FDIC insurance assessment of 20 basis points for the second quarter 2009 is unfair 
for the community banks. This assessment, although necessary should not be shouldered by the 
community banks. There should be a deposit level threshold that can be applied to exempt 
community banks under 1 billion in deposits. We as community bankers continue to do the right 
thing in regards to lending and safeguarding our customers’ deposits while the large banks have 
essentially stopped working. Please reconsider this special assessment as it relates to the 
community banks. 
 
Thank you, 
  
Scott McQueen 
Vice President, Operations 
First National Bank of Michigan 
348 West Michigan Avenue 
Kalamazoo, Michigan 49007 
  
Direct: 269-488-8863 
Main:   269-349-0100 
Fax:    269-488-8891 
 
ssmcqueen@fnbmichigan.com  
 


